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JULY/AUGUST 2018 NEWSLETTER  
THE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOR 

HADDONFIELD, NJ 

The Evangelical Lutheran Church of Our Savior is a faith community that worships Jesus as our Lord,   

       proclaims and shares God's Word, welcomes all people, serves human needs, and nurtures personal and spir-

itual growth through fellowship all to the glory of God. 

 

   
  
  

Ben Foskett   8/14 
Kayann Laughlin  8/14 
Cynthia Murphy  8/14 
Erin Angstadt  8/15 
Brendan Foster  8/15 
Joseph Kiernan  8/15 
Vandon Schaeffer  8/15 
Ryan Angstadt  8/16 
Hailey Meyer   8/16 
Avery Visconti  8/16 
Dick Wilson   8/16 
Linda Doherty  8/17 
Andrew Smith  8/17 
Susan Roeloffs  8/18 
Richard Welden  8/18 
Grace Glass   8/20 
Robert Williams  8/20 
Michael Bare   8/21 
Dan Cook   8/21 

Jim Ewing   8/1 
Donald Webb Sr.  8/1 
Shannon Foskett  8/2 
Kathy Wright   8/2 
Elianna Bickle  8/4 
Stephen Clark  8/4 
Robert LaBarge  8/5 
Susan Remphrey  8/5 
Connie Rowell  8/5 
Brady Mokoid  8/6 
David Reif   8/6 
Reagan Bickle  8/7 
Laura Oakes   8/7 
George Welker  8/7 
Paul Clark   8/8 
Joannie Johnson  8/9 
Patricia Schneider  8/9 
Jon Batchelor  8/10 
Kathleen Simpkins  8/10 
Emilia Richards  8/11 
Nicholas Runne  8/11 
Norah Doyle   8/12 
Christopher Knauer  8/12 
Becky Bogina  8/13 
Emma Hodges  8/13 
Susan Hugo   8/13 
Daniel McGarry  8/13 
John DiCrescenzo  8/14 

Rachel Foster   8/21 
Bobbi-Jean Newsham  8/21 
Jack Fetter    8/22 
Brendan Newton   8/22 
Chris Stine    8/22 
Caroline Berger   8/23 
Harry Ellis    8/23 
JoAnna Howley   8/23 
Kate Morris    8/23 
Jessica Howley   8/24 
Susan Proko    8/24 
John Rishel    8/24 
Deborah Hartigan   8/25 
Peaches Larro   8/25 
Alison Angelone   8/26 
Marea Adejuwon   8/27 
Ava Millard    8/27 
Heather Morgan   8/27 
Jeff Gross    8/28 
Elizabeth Giambrone  8/29 
Linda Powell    8/29 
Ingrid Wutz    8/29 
Janice Bellenghi   8/30 
Kimberly Clark   8/30 
Casey Dickerson   8/31 
Susan Martusus   8/31 
Donna Rickert   8/31 
Kimberly Wutz   8/31 

  

 
Vacation Bible School Movie Night July 19th  

We will be showing Pixar’s The Incredibles. Dinner will be at 6:00pm  
and the movie will start at 6:30pm.  

Please let Jaime if you and your family will be able to  
join us for this great VBS kickoff!  

 
 

 
Vacation Bible School Will be Held  July 23-27th from 1:00pm to 4:00pm  

VBS Registration has opened; you can register online or come into the office. The cost of 
registration will be $30 a child.  Get your superhero capes ready because our theme this year 
is “Hero Central - Discovering Your Strength in God.” Please look over the donation list 
and help if you are able to! We still need a lot of volunteers, if you are able to help, please 
let Jaime know at jaimfraz@gmail.com.  
 
VBS Donation Requests: 
 
Crafts- You can start dropping off to Jaime now.  Snacks- Please do not donate until July 21st. 
 75 Adult Small Solid Color T-Shirts    Baby Carrot Sticks 
 75 Colored Frisbees      Mini Pretzel Sticks 
 Assortment Color Craft Beads     Cubed Cheese     

           Rice Krispies    
           Marshmallows    
           Small Hot Dogs    
           Uncooked Crescent Rolls 
 

Please hold Jaime, Sophia Howard and Hailey Melcher in your prayers while they 
are in Houston, Texas at The National Youth Gathering.  

You can follow along their adventure by following Oasis’ Instagram Page @lcosoasisyouthgroup.  
 

Join us on July 7th at 8:00am for a Sending Prayer  
with our Mission Trip  

Please meet us at church to show everyone that is going on the Mission Trip that we will be praying for 
them during their trip! If you have any questions, please ask Jaime. 

 

Oasis 
 July 7th after Mission Trip sending prayer, please join us on a trip to the Philadelphia Zoo! It will 
cost $30 a person, plus lunch money. This is open to all Confirmation and Oasis aged kids. If you are able 
to join, please let Jaime know. If a parent is able to drive, that would be greatly appreciated! 

mailto:jaimfraz@gmail.com
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Attention Seniors!  

Senior Game Day 

SEPTEMBER DATE IS: 
Tuesday, September 25 

 at 12:00 noon  
~ Bingo,  Pinochle,  Bridge,  

Mexican Train  ~  
Come out and 

Have Fun! 
Food and drinks 

(soda) served 

 
RSVP:  Peg Hartmann 

856-783-7004 

204 Wayne Ave., Haddonfield, NJ  08033 (856)429-5122 (voice)  (856)429-7245(fax)  www.oursaviorhaddonfield.org  
Worship 8:00, 9:15 & 10:30 AM Nursery Provided at 9:15 & 10:30 AM 

 
                              CHURCH COUNCIL 
John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Luanne Fogelson Treasurer   lfogelson1@gmail.com   651-285-0223 
Dan Cook  Financial Secretary  danandcherylcook@yahoo.com  856-486-1583 
Laurie Eason  Secretary    laurielovesquilting@gmail.com  856-429-8914 
Gary Visconti  Christian Education  volsconti@yahoo.com   856-419-8235 
Judy Caravelli  Communications   2006jac@comcast.net   856-795-5753 
Laurie Eason  Seniors    laurielovesquilting@gmail.com  856-429-8914 
Nancy Frazier  Outreach   nlfrazier2@yahoo.com   856-983-4597 
Pam DiDario  Social Ministry   pmonticelli1@gmail.com   609-276-5144 
Glenn Martin  Church Property   gtmartin240@gmail.com   609-828-5344 
Laura Oakes  Congregation Resources  loakes01@hotmail.com   856-429-6009 
Barbara Standke  Fellowship Together  barjon302@gmail.com   856-661-0115 
Cathe Bare  Worship & Music   b45away@gmail.com   609-238-6527 

        MEMORIAL GIFTS BOARD 
Mike Fallon  President   mffjr@comcast.net   856-952-5545 
Karin LaBarge  Financial Secretary  klabarge160@gmail.com   856-428-4709 
Bob Mirabello  Recording Secretary  rbmira@comcast.net   856-795-0653 
Danielle Deery      danielledeery@gmail.com   317-414-7906 
Warren Reintzel      wareintzel@comcast.net   856-429-9252 
Jack Berrigan      jberrigan@comcast.net   609-471-0069 
Bobbi Newsham      bcn71@aol.com    609-828-5244 
Luanne Fogelson Ex-officio   lfogelson1@gmail.com   651-285-0223 
John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Pastor Wayne Zschech Advisory member   wzschech@yahoo.com   856-429-7851 

STAFF AND VOLUNTEER LEADERS 
The Rev. Wayne Zschech, D. Min Pastor   wzschech@yahoo.com  856-429-7851 
Sandy DeDonatis   Parish Administrator lcossandy@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
Jaime Frazier    Director of Youth & jaimfraz@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
     Family Ministry 
Darlene Haines   Bookkeeper    lcosbookkeeper@gmail.com 856-429-5122  
Austen Wilson    Director of Music austen.wilson@gmail.com 719-684-4205 
Pauline Worusski   Organist  pworusski@gmail.com  404-931-2317 
Pauline Worusski   Cherub Choir Director pworusski@gmail.com  404-931-2317 
Shirley Clinkscales   Nursery Attendant     856-365-5392 
Don Richards    Custodian/Sexton dlrich1@msn.com  856-577-1149 

 HELP WANTED 
The Handyman Group is in 
need of reliable, weekly volun-
teers on Thursday morning 
from 9:00 AM - 12:00 noon. 
We are a weekly men’s fixit 
group dedicated to keeping the 
church in good working order. 
Please call the church office if 
you would like to volunteer, 
856-429-5122 or just come by any Thursday morning to help out. 
Donuts, coffee and fellowship provided. It will be greatly ap-
preciated! The group takes the summer months off but will 
be up and running on September 6. 

  

 

“What Is Truth?”  
By Pastor Wayne Zschech 

 
What is truth? It’s a different question than, “What is the truth?” We seem to be asking the latter a lot these 
days. We watch news shows, read the newspaper, or listen to news radio all with the intent of finding out 
“the” truth of what is going on in the world. Yet, do we trust it as being 100% accurate and unbiased? We 

hear the cries of “fake news” from those who oppose the stories, but wouldn’t fake news be false news or lies? How can 
news be fake or a lie if there are verifiable facts to back up the reporting? Personally I believe there is “tainted” news that is 
intended to sway my opinion and perspective toward one side or the other. But is that news or propaganda? So I still am left 
at the end of the day asking, “What is the truth?” 
When Jesus was before Pontius Pilate he said in John’s gospel when asked if he were a king, “My kingdom is not from this 
world. If my kingdom were from this world, my followers would be fighting to keep me from being handed over to the Jew-
ish [leaders]. But as it is, my kingdom is not from here… You say that I am a king. For this I was born, and for this I came 
into the world, to testify to the truth. Everyone who belongs to the truth listens to my voice.” Pilate then asked Jesus that 
famous question. “What is truth?” 
Isn’t that why we gather for worship every week? To hear the truth of God’s kingdom, God’s reign and rule for life in this 
world? Jesus’ kingdom is absolutely not from this world, a world that trusts and believes that “might makes right” rather 
than “take up your cross and follow me.” A world that believes golden rule is “the one with the most gold makes the rules” 
rather than “do unto others as you would have them do to you.” A world that is convinced we must “hate our enemies” ra-
ther than “love and pray” for them. We gather for worship to hear God’s word of truth, sing our praises of that truth, and 
then experience the truth of God’s love and forgiveness in receiving the bread and wine, Christ’s body and blood, at the 
Lord’s table.  
What is truth? The truth is, sin and death does not have the last word. The God who raises Jesus from the dead does. The 
truth is, the love of God we have come to know in Jesus wins in the end. Not even a cross and tomb could stop such love.  
And that’s the truth we have been called from the waters of baptism to live out each and every day. We are called to be 
God’s agents of love and grace in a world filled with hate and vengeance. We are called to be God’s ambassadors of mercy 
and forgiveness in a world that seeks retribution and revenge. We are to be God’s voice and servants of courage and hope in 
a world filled with fear and despair. And we are able to be such disciples because we know and trust THE TRUTH, that 
God’s kingdom way of life is not of this world, yet through our hands and voice the work and word of God’s life-giving 
kingdom is revealed by the power of God’s Holy Spirit poured out on us in Baptism.  
This summer, as you travel to shore or mountains, near or distant lands, or simply dial down your weekly schedule from its 
regular frenetic pace, I invite you to stay connected to “the truth” of the good news of Jesus Christ amidst all the other 
forms of news in our world. Attend worship services wherever you may be. If you’re a parent with school age children who 
typically attend Sunday school make a point to use the summer months to teach them how to engage in corporate worship 
with the gathering of the baptized. Help them learn how to listen to God’s truth revealed in scripture, sermon, song, and sac-
raments. And then, together, let us reveal the truth of God’s life-giving kingdom in the corner of the world in which we live. 
The refrain to that old song are as true and needed today as ever before. They will know we are Christians by our love, by 
our love. Yes, they’ll know we are Christians by our love. And that’s the truth! 
 

Service of  the Word Worship on July 1 & 8; Seminary Graduates  
Maggi Edwards and Joshua Sullivan to Supply Preach 

Pastor Wayne Zschech will be away on vacation and away on the Youth Mission Trip for the first two Sundays of July, and 
has lined up two excellent seminary graduates, who are currently in the first call process, to provide worship leadership dur-

ing his absence. Because they are both not yet ordained, our ELCA guidelines stipulate they are not eligible to 
preside at Holy Communion. Therefore worship services for the first two Sundays in July will be the Service of 
the Word in which Holy Communion is not offered. Here is a brief description of our supply preachers. 
Maggi Edwards is a 2017 Masters of Divinity graduate of The Lutheran Seminary at Philadelphia and resides 
in Turnersville. She recently finished her capstone internship year at Lord of Life Lutheran 
Church in Tabernacle after also working with Apostles Lutheran Church in Turnersville, and is 

currently an approved candidate for ordination in the call process here in the New Jersey Synod. 
Joshua Sullivan is a 2017 Masters of Divinity graduate from Yale Divinity School and is currently complet-
ing is Sacred Theology Masters at the United Lutheran Seminary at Philadelphia. He is an approved candi-
date for ordination from the New England Synod and is assigned to the Southeastern Pennsylvania Synod 
where he also is currently in the first call process.  
We look forward to welcoming Maggi and Joshua to our pulpit and worship in July! 

Mobile Giving 

The Evangelical Lutheran Church of  Our Savior 
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Pantry Volunteers Through August 
Thank you to our June Volunteers: Marianne Apon-
te, Steve & Debbie Cain, Gerry Murphy, Lynn 
Block, The Hoffman-Bridges Family, Millie King,  
The DeMichele Family 
  
Week of July 1: Hoffman-Bridges Family 
Week of July 8: Marianne Aponte, Steve &  
      Debbie Cain, Gerry Murphy 
Week of July 15: Janice O’Neil 
Week of July 22: ___________________________ 
Week of July 29: Hoffman-Bridges Family 
Week of Aug 5: Marianne Aponte, Steve &  
      Debbie Cain, Gerry Murphy 
Week of Aug 12: ___________________________  
Week of Aug 19: ___________________________ 
Week of Aug 26: ___________________________ 
 
A huge thank you to all who have donated, and to 
the 13 families and 4 individuals who volunteer to 
pack and deliver food to our Pantry Families.  
 
Please contact Lynn Block, Pantry Coordinator, if 
you have any questions, recommendations, or you 
can fill in the blank spaces: blockstar59@ hot-
mail.com or 609-238-7419. 
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PANTRY NEEDS : JULY/AUGUST 
All donations welcome. Special Needs:  
cereal (18 oz.), tuna/hamburger help-
er, canned meat (5 oz.), canned fruit 
(15 oz.), paper towels. 

   Dear Friends of Evangelical Lutheran Church of Our Savior, 
          Your hearts for hungry kids are beautiful! Thank you for your faithful sup-
port, and especially for your most recent gift towards FMSC’s Haddonfield It Takes 
a Village Mobilepack event. 
 Defend the weak and the fatherless, uphold the cause of the poor and the oppressed.  
         Psalm 82:3 
Thank you for being God’s hands and feet on earth. 
   Stacey Hartman (Development Advisor FMSC) 
 
Dear Pastor Wayne and Congregation, 
 Thanks very much for your kindness with us and let us offer this service to 
the community and their children. We will be back again in September thanks to you 
and your congregation. 
    Yours sincerely, 

      Diana Swidler, President - Bilingual Families of SJ 

Messenger Helpers: Thanks to: 
Jane Evans, Janice Bellenghi, Laura 
Oakes, Janie Braccio, Millie King, 
Marianne Aponte, Caryl Wallace and 
Deb Hartigan for helping to assemble 
the Messenger. 

Eric Woltz    7/1 
Emma Warren   7/2 
Libby DeMichele   7/3 
Sara Prepsel    7/3 
Patrick Deery   7/4 
Andrew Bergamesco  7/5 
Joe Fabian    7/5 
Kristen Barry    7/6 
Julia Gross    7/6 
Elizabeth DiBiase   7/7 
Ryder Lawyer   7/7 
Michael Thornton   7/7 
A. J. Miller    7/8 
Daniel Berrigan   7/9 
Adam Rivera    7/9 
Russ Barrett    7/10 
Chris Deery    7/11 
Sarah Eckert    7/11 
Robby Reiter    7/11 
Eva Shaw    7/11 
Vasthi Wilson   7/11 
Pamela Cowan   7/12 
Tom Gralish    7/12 
Jean Bridges    7/13 
Hans Gronau    7/13 

Janis Rice    7/15 
Tyler Stauss    7/15 
Kathleen Thurston   7/15 
MJ Weisner    7/15 
David Berrigan   7/16 
Eric DiCrescenzo   7/16 
Teddy Genna   7/16 
Michael Koval   7/16 
Pat Reiter    7/16 
Cheryl Cook    7/17 
Connie Haswell   7/17 
Robert Heinze   7/17 
Karen Sargent   7/17 
Adam Yoder    7/17 
Sharon DeMichele   7/19 
Madeline Gralish   7/19 
Jeanne Grimes   7/19 
Taylor Kredatus   7/19 
Robbie Pensabene   7/20 
Brian Schaffer   7/20 
Meaghan McLaughlin  7/21 
Jill Procopio    7/21 
Jeffrey Proko    7/21 
Luke Riley    7/21 

Lila Rodriguez   7/21 
Lindsay Burtcel   7/22 
Karen Cheney   7/22 
Walt Haswell Jr.   7/22 
Kathryn Morgan   7/22 
Mark Wallace   7/22 
Henry Gralish   7/23 
Logan Thompson   7/23 
Rich Cottone    7/25 
Doris Iarossi    7/25 
Grace Ewing    7/26 
Doug Mokoid   7/27 
Zachary Clark   7/28 
Gordon Krauss   7/28 
Betty Woltz    7/28 
Edward Howley   7/29 
John Drew    7/30 
Gayle Musser   7/30 
John Simpkins   7/30 
Laura Vitale    7/30 
Daniel Wolf    7/30 
Carolyn Johnson   7/31 
John Laughlin   7/31 

30 Youth/4 Adults Participate in Goldsbo-
ro NC Habitat Mission Trip July 7-14 
On Saturday, July 7, there will be 30 youth from Our 
Savior and the surrounding community, along with 

four adults, who will be heading to Goldsboro NC to work with 
their chapter of Habitat for Humanity. This will make our 12th 
consecutive year appearance in Goldsboro, and it will also be our 
largest group. $1,300 was raised toward the HFH $150/
participant fee. The Youth Mission Team is so thankful to those 
who supported the Pasta Dinner fundraiser in May.  
The theme for this year is “Be Love” and we will explore the 
Great Commandment Jesus offers his disciples to love God and 
love your neighbor through actions and advocacy. While we do 
not know what work exactly we will be doing at this time it may 
range from framing, to siding installation, handicap ramp con-
struction, painting or landscaping. We do know that due to the 
large group size there will be about ten each day that will be 
working the Habitat ReStore in town and learning how that min-
istry both provides additional funds for Habitat projects and ena-
bles homeowners to purchase materials at a reduced cost. 
Please keep our group in your prayers as we work in the hot and 
humid North Carolina heat this July and for safe travels there 
and back.  

Bevy of  Baptisms and Weddings  
This Summer!  

The Lutheran Church of Our Savior certainly will be a busy 
with respect to pastoral acts this summer. Please keep the fol-
lowing children and their parents in your prayers as they pre-
pare to for their Baptism and the vows they will be promising 
to keep toward their child’s faith formation as well as the cou-
ples that will be vowing their love and faithfulness to each other 
in the bonds of holy matrimony.  

 
BAPTISMS 
July 15: Chase Atkinson; son of  
Michael and Samantha Atkinson 
July 29: Solveig Lawyer; daughter of 
Donald and Inge Lawyer 

 
MARRIAGES 

July 21: Kim Anderson and James Schemeley  
Aug 11: Jaime Frazier and Brandon Baldwin 
Aug 24: Karen Graeber and Joseph Floyd 

Help Wanted: the Altar Guild is in need of 
some volunteers, you would volunteer for 
one month a year and work with a partner. 
Anyone interested in finding out more about 
the Altar Guild please contact Eva Shaw at 
eslohboy@verizon.net or 856 428-9434.  We 
really could use some help in August.  

Thank You to Sandy Hoffman for 
donating 2 very sturdy carts to the 
Pantry. They really help the work 
flow. 

 
Thank You to Doris Rell who asked 
the Haddonfield Acme Manager to 
donate to the Pantry. He gave Doris a 
gift card, which he said he would do 
several times a year. 
Great job Doris! 

 
Thank You to 10 year old Jack 
McKeever who donated food (he left 
us a lovely note). Way to go Jack! 

Giving Gems:  Did You Know? 

The 2015 average of the median household incomes in Haddonfield, Haddon Heights, Haddon Township, 
and Cherry Hill is $82,208.  If a household were giving 1% of their income toward God’s work through Our Savior’s 
ministry that amount would be $822. 
In 2017: 123 LCOS donor households gave more than $822. 

137 LCOS donor households gave less than $822. 
If the 137 households had given at least $822, available funds for ministry would have increased by 

$22,103. 
How would you use an additional $22,103 toward God’s work in the world through ministry at Our Savior? 

mailto:eslohboy@verizon.net
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August Worship Leaders & Volunteers 
  

Altar Guild: Peg Olt, Shirley Webb, Eva Shaw 
Bread Baker: Cathe Bare 

Communion Assistants: 8- Sandy DeDonatis  
10:30- Spike Riley 

Counters: Dale Kredatus, Warren Reintzel, 
John & Joyce Drew 

Ushers: 8- Nancy & Jim Frazier (8-5,8-19, 9-26) 
Jim & Jane Evans (8-12) 

10:30- Tom Reiter, Paul Knauer (8-5), 
Betty & Eric Woltz (8-12, 8-26) 

CJ Bon, Tom Reiter (8-19) 
 

August 5 
 Readers: 8- Suzanne Trevena 10:30- Colleen Gross 

Greeters: 8- Laura Oakes 
10:30- Bobbi Newsham, Glenn Martin 

Acolytes: 8- Rob LaBarge, JoAnna & Jessica Howley 
10:30-  Sarah Bogina, Emily Demers, Elena Bovell 
Pantry: Marianne Aponte, Steve & Debbie Cain,  

Gerry Murphy 
 

August 12 
Readers: 8- Peg Hartmann 10:30- Joe DiDario 

Greeters: 8- Janice Bellenghi 
10:30- Stacey Shaw, Janie Braccio 

Acolytes: 8- Rob LaBarge, Abby Leverick 
10:30- Charlie Webb, Rachael Simpkins, Kate Morris 

Pantry: _______________ 
 

August 19 
Readers: 8- Walt Haswell 10:30- John Drozdal 

Greeters: 8- Jim & Nancy Frazier 
10:30- Paul Knauer, Gary Visconti 

Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, Luke & Alison Baxter 
10:30- Brett Hintz, Sophia Howard,  

Brooke & Emma Warren, Dan Cook 
Pantry: ________________ 

 
August 26 

Readers: 8:00- Bill Neveling 10:30- Lourdes Demers  
Greeters: 8:00- Kristine Monsen 

10:30- Kate & Wayne Roberts 
Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, Joseph Poliafico 
10:30- Luke Fabian, Grayson & Amelia Wright, 
Julia Kiewel, Christina Schaffer, Bobby Bridges 

Pantry: ________________ 
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BOOKS …BOOKS … AND MORE BOOKS 
 

 
 
 
 

Libraries store the energy that fuels the imagination!  They open up 
windows to the world and inspire us to explore,  achieve, and con-
tribute to improving our quality of life!   Libraries change lives for 
the better !      - Sidney Sheldon 

 
Come In … Come In !!    The books are waiting for you !! 
  ~ The Library Ladies       

 

 

 

 

July Worship Leaders & Volunteers 
  

Altar Guild: Sue Tharp 
Bread Baker: Cathe Bare 

Communion Assistants: 8- Laura Oakes  
10:30- Betsy Kuehn 

Counters: Joannie Johnson, Nancy Gulick, Jane Evans 
Ushers: 8- Peggy Hartmann, Kristine Monsen 

10:30- Eva & Stacey Shaw 
 

July 1 
 Readers: 8- Walt Haswell 10:30- Betsy Kuehn 

Greeters: 8- 10:30-  
Acolytes: 8- Rob LaBarge, Abbey Leverick 

10:30-  Charlie Webb, Rachael Simpkins, Kate Morris 
Pantry: Hoffman-Bridges Family 

 
July 8 

Coffee Hour: Worship & Music, Communications 
Readers: 8- Janice Bellenghi 10:30- Dave Wyche 

Greeters: 8- 10:30-  
Acolytes: 8- Rob LaBarge 

10:30- Brett Hintz, Sophia Howard, Hailey Melcher, 
Emma & Brooke Warren 

Pantry: Marianne Aponte, Steve & Debbie Cain,  
Gerry Murphy 

 
July 15 

Coffee Hour: Donuts for Dad (last official coffee hour) 
Readers: 8- Juhan Runne 10:30- Julie Frederick 

Greeters: 8- 10:30-  
Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, Joseph Poliafico 

10:30- Luke Fabian, Julia Kiewel,  
Grayson & Amelia Wright 

Pantry: Janice O’Neil 
 

July 22 
Readers: 8:00- Pauline Worusski 10:30- Tom Foskett  

Greeters: 8:00- 10:30-  
Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, Logan Gebhart, 

 Jack Turner 
10:30- Caitlin Hargrave, Sidney & Nathan Speas, 

Seba Miller, Luke Riley 
Pantry: _______________ 

 
July 29 

Readers: 8:00- Austen Wilson 10:30- Rich Windle 
Greeters: 8:00- 10:30-  

Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, Logan Gebhart, 
 Jack Turner 

10:30- Caitlin Hargrave, Sidney & Nathan Speas, 
Seba Miller, Luke Riley 

Pantry: Hoffman-Bridges Family 
 
 
 

 
 
Thanks to all who 
donated to help fill 
the pantry shelves 
this summer!  
Groceries were do-
nated in honor of: 

 
 

Reflections on Music in Worship  
 
As Christians, our primary identity is centered around Christ. In worship, we celebrate this unity and the radical mes-
sage that we all belong in the kingdom of God. There are no insiders or outsiders. This sense of belonging is some-
thing to celebrate! Music in worship, especially hymns, needs to be consistent with these goals. By using music that 
draws us to Christ, we focus on what unites us. 
 
Let’s put ourselves in the shoes of a first-time visitor in worship at LCOS. Does the text of the hymn point towards 
the Creator and developing our faith, or does it feel more exclusionary? Are the words inviting you into the family of 
believers? Does the text focus more on serving God or serving a country? 
 
If a text focuses more on patriotism and treats God as an afterthought, it is a patriotic song, not a hymn to be sung in 
church. We can certainly sing those songs at patriotic gatherings, but they do not belong in a hymnal or a worship ser-
vice. As July 4 is just around the corner, some may want patriotic music in worship, as a way of expressing thanks to 
God for this country and the freedoms many of us enjoy. On the other hand, as Jesus is the subject of our worship, 
singing about our freedom in Christ is paramount. 
 
A good example of a hymn that is patriotic but keeps God at the forefront is "This Is My Song" (ELW 887) - it prays 
for one's own country, while also acknowledging that "other hearts in other lands are beating / with hopes and dreams 
as true and high as mine." On the other hand, a song that would be considered inappropriate for worship is "America 
the Beautiful" because it focuses more on listing the attributes of a country rather than focusing on God. In 8 lines per 
verse, God is only mentioned in one line each, while the rest describes the country.  
 
A compromise that Pauline often considers is the playing of a song without the words, such as a postlude - if you were 
here on Super Bowl Sunday, you know that she played the Eagles fight song on the organ. The singing from the con-
gregation happened spontaneously and was not planned, and since the Eagles in the Super Bowl has not been a regular 
occurrence, she was happy to compromise. Similarly, Pauline would play a patriotic hymn arrangement without the 
words as a nod to a national holiday, but would rather not sing several patriotic hymns during one worship service to 
not give the patriotic sentiment more weight than worship itself. To end, Pauline has a quote from a song by Derek 
Webb which she always comes back to when thinking about patriotism: 
  
My first allegiance is not to a flag, a country, or a man 
My first allegiance is not to democracy or blood 
It's to a king & a kingdom  
May we always remember who we are and whose we are, and may our worship point us and others towards God.  
 
Austen Wilson and Pauline Worusski 

Giving Gems:  Did You Know? 
 

In 2017: The average annual offering given per household was $1,552. 
 76 donor households gave more than $1552. 
184 donor households gave less than $1552. 

 
If the average median household income of the congregation is $82,208, then $1,552 is 1.9% of that median income. 

 
Some contributors give an arbitrary dollar amount; some give a predetermined percentage of their income. Which are 
you? 

What percent of your household income do you give to God’s work through Our Savior’s ministry? 

Dorothy Gulick 
Margaret Fahey 
Danielle L. Deery 
Patti Johnson 
Carla Hughes 
Doris Kuehn 
Linda Monsen 



Meet Our New Members 

   Ann Frost & Fred Willis            Randi Gordon Dorothy Gulick 

    Wendell Gulick Jeanette & Gary Jones Inge with Solveig & Don with Ryder 

      August (Augie) Longo John, Amelia & Debby Madiraca     Ava, Nicole & Dean Millard 

      Susan Myers   Andrew, Jen, Ed & Sarah Smith      Tracy Stiefel 

Michael, Jack, Evan & 
Jodilyn Turner 

Gigi, Lee & Samantha  
Wentz 

 
Always Being Made New: The Campaign for the ELCA 

Nearly four years ago, the ELCA launched its first comprehensive campaign, Always Being Made New: The Campaign for the 
ELCA, with the goal of raising $198 million in support of churchwide ministries across the United States and around the 
world.  Now, as we enter the final year of this five-year effort, we look to the future of this church by highlight-
ing the campaign’s Leadership priority, including the ELCA Fund for Leaders and Youth and Young Adults.  
Through these ministries, we are accompanying youth and young adults in their faith journeys and supporting talented, 
gifted seminarians as they prepare to begin a life of rostered ministry. 

 
With the $4 million campaign goal for Youth and Young Adults, the ELCA will support new and growing youth leader-
ship academies, camps, labs, and schools across the country; provide funding for leadership internships with Lutheran 
Services in America; and provide grants for collaborative and creative youth and young adult ministry initiatives. 

 
How will this campaign affect LCOS youth and young adults?  From June 27, 2018 to July 1, 2018, our Director of 
Youth and Family Ministry, Jaime Frazier, will accompany two youth from LCOS, Sophia Howard and Hailey Melcher, to 
the National Youth Gathering in Houston, Texas.  Sponsored by the ELCA, the gathering will focus on the theme, “This 
Changes Everything” and hopes to help the youth become leaders in the church.  The expected attendance is 30,000.  Na-
dia Volz-Weber will address the crowd; the New Jersey Synod Bishop, Tracie Bartholomew, will meet with NJ youth; 
Houston will find service projects for 30,000 kids; representatives from seminaries will discuss their calling to ministry; 
and all participants will worship together and take communion. 

 
Jaime, who grew up in LCOS, loved her Youth Group experiences here.  After graduating from Immaculata University 
with a major in religion, she earned a master’s degree from the Lutheran Theological Seminary at Philadelphia, concen-
trating in Youth and Family Ministry.  Jaime feels that “church is a welcoming place for youth, a second home” and wants 
to help them deepen their faith. 

 
Pray for this life-changing ministry and consider a gift to the campaign.  In this copy of The Messenger you will 
find an envelope which you may use to make your donation and return it to LCOS.  We will forward donations 
to the ELCA campaign. Invest in our youth and young adults and the future of our church. 

 
Interfaith Caregivers of  Haddonfield  

Executive Director Position 
Anticipated Start Date October 1st 

ifchaddons.org 
Interfaith Caregivers is a nonsectarian organization that facilitates independent living by providing supportive volunteer ser-
vices for people who are 65+ or have disabilities.  The Executive Director position is a full-time position that carries the 
primary responsibilities for leading the organization to meet its mission by advising and developing the Board of Directors, 
overseeing successful delivery of services, securing grant and donor funding and advancing the profile and value of Inter-
faith Caregivers within the Haddonfield and Haddon Heights communities.   
 
The Board seeks a new director who is able to build upon our strong foundation with excellent communication skills, 
knowledge and experience in fund development, ability to use social media to promote the mission of the organization, 
strong leadership talents and relationship building skills. 
Salary Range $55-60K 
 
Interested candidates should submit a cover letter, resume and references to: ifcexecutivesearch@gmail.com 
By July 20, 2018  
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July 2018 Regular Events 
SUNDAYS MONDAYS TUESDAYS WEDNESDAYS THURSDAYS FRIDAYS SATURDAYS 

8:00 AM, 9:15 AM 
and 10:30 AM 
Sunday Services 
 

 
 

10:30 AM Pastors’ 
Pericope 
 
3:30 PM Staff 
Meeting 
 
6-7:30 PM Grief 
Support “Daughters 
Without Mothers” 

 

 
4:00 PM Tai Chi 

   

 

July 2018 Special Events 

The monthly calendar is subject to change. Please check the weekly calendar posted in the Sunday bulletin.  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra & 
Chorus Rehearsal 

3  
Toastmasters 7:00 
PM 
 

4 Independence Day 
 

Office Closed 

5 6 7 
8:00 AM Summer 
Mission Trip 
Sending Prayer 

Jaime off 

Sandy off 7-1 to 7-5    Youth 

Pastor Vacation 6-29 to 7-3  

8 
 

9 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra & 
Chorus Rehearsal 
 

10 
SW Cluster/District 
Mtg. 
 
Toastmasters 7:00 
PM 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 14 

Austen Vacation 7-8 to 7-14     

Camp Invention 7-9 to 7-12   

Sandy vacation 7-12 to 7-19  

Mission Trip July 7-14     

15 
Atkinson Baptism 
 
 

16 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra & 
Chorus Rehearsal 

17 
Toastmasters 7:00 
PM 
 
Last Grief Support 

18 19 
6:00 Movie/Dinner 
Night – The 
Incredibles 

20 
6:00 Anderson 
Rehearsal 

21 
4:00 Anderson 
Wedding 

Austen at CWT Conference 7-15 to 7-21   

Sandy Vacation 7-12 to 7-19    

22 
VBS set-up 
 
 
 

23 
VBS 1:00-4:00 
 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra & 
Chorus Rehearsal 
 

24 
VBS 1:00-4:00 
 
Toastmasters 7:00 
PM 

25 
VBS 1:00-4:00 
 

26 
 VBS 1:00-4:00 
 

27 
 VBS 1:00-4:00 
VBS Performance at 
4:30 
VBS  clean-up, 
Volunteer Dinner  

28 

29 
Lawyer Baptism 
Baptism Reception 
in PH 
 
 
 
 

30 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra & 
Chorus Rehearsal 

31 
 
 

   29 

Pastor vacation 7-30 to 8-10 
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August 2018 Regular Events 
SUNDAYS MONDAYS TUESDAYS WEDNESDAYS THURSDAYS FRIDAYS SATURDAYS 

8:00 AM, 9:15 AM and 
10:30 AM Sunday 
Services 
 
 

 
 

10:30 AM Pastors’ 
Pericope 
 
3:30 PM Staff 
Meeting 
 

 

 
4:00 PM Tai Chi 

   

 

August 2018 Special Events 

The monthly calendar is subject to change. Please check the weekly calendar posted in the Sunday bulletin.  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

  1 
 

2 
 

3 
Blood Drive 

4 
 

Austen at  Workshop  8-2 to 8-5 

Pastor Vacation 7-30 to 8-10  

5 
 

6 
Last Legends 
Orchestra Rehearsal 
 

7 
7:00 PM 
Toastmasters 
 
  

8 
 

9 
  
 

10 
4:00 Frazier/Baldwin 
Rehearsal 

11 
3:30 Frazier/Baldwin 
Wedding 

Austen off Jaime Vacation 8-9 to 8-24 

Pastor    

12 
 
 
 
 

13 
 
 
 
 

14 
SW Cluster/District 
Meeting 
 
7:00 PM 
Toastmasters 
 
 

15 
 

16 
Messenger Deadline 
 

17 
 

18 
 

Austen  Vacation 8-12 to 8-25     

Jaime       

19 
 
 
 

20 
 

21 
7:00 PM 
Toastmasters 

22 
10:00-noon 
Singing Angels 

23  
Messenger Mailing 
Graeber/ Floyd 
Rehearsal 

24 
5:00 Graeber/Floyd 
Wedding 

25 
 

Austen 
 
 

Vacation 8-12 to 8-25     

Pauline  Vacation 8-20 to 8-26    

ChildrenSong Rehearse in Choir Room 

Jaime      

26 
 
 
 
 
 

27 
 

28 29 
 

30 
Mathai Rehearsal 

31 
12:00 Mathai 
Wedding 

 

Pauline 
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Austen Vacation 7-8 to 7-14     

Camp Invention 7-9 to 7-12   

Sandy vacation 7-12 to 7-19  

Mission Trip July 7-14     

15 
Atkinson Baptism 
 
 

16 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra & 
Chorus Rehearsal 

17 
Toastmasters 7:00 
PM 
 
Last Grief Support 

18 19 
6:00 Movie/Dinner 
Night – The 
Incredibles 

20 
6:00 Anderson 
Rehearsal 

21 
4:00 Anderson 
Wedding 

Austen at CWT Conference 7-15 to 7-21   

Sandy Vacation 7-12 to 7-19    
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VBS 1:00-4:00 
 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra & 
Chorus Rehearsal 
 

24 
VBS 1:00-4:00 
 
Toastmasters 7:00 
PM 

25 
VBS 1:00-4:00 
 

26 
 VBS 1:00-4:00 
 

27 
 VBS 1:00-4:00 
VBS Performance at 
4:30 
VBS  clean-up, 
Volunteer Dinner  

28 

29 
Lawyer Baptism 
Baptism Reception 
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30 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra & 
Chorus Rehearsal 

31 
 
 

   29 

Pastor vacation 7-30 to 8-10 
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Mathai Rehearsal 

31 
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Meet Our New Members 

   Ann Frost & Fred Willis            Randi Gordon Dorothy Gulick 

    Wendell Gulick Jeanette & Gary Jones Inge with Solveig & Don with Ryder 

      August (Augie) Longo John, Amelia & Debby Madiraca     Ava, Nicole & Dean Millard 

      Susan Myers   Andrew, Jen, Ed & Sarah Smith      Tracy Stiefel 

Michael, Jack, Evan & 
Jodilyn Turner 

Gigi, Lee & Samantha  
Wentz 

 
Always Being Made New: The Campaign for the ELCA 

Nearly four years ago, the ELCA launched its first comprehensive campaign, Always Being Made New: The Campaign for the 
ELCA, with the goal of raising $198 million in support of churchwide ministries across the United States and around the 
world.  Now, as we enter the final year of this five-year effort, we look to the future of this church by highlight-
ing the campaign’s Leadership priority, including the ELCA Fund for Leaders and Youth and Young Adults.  
Through these ministries, we are accompanying youth and young adults in their faith journeys and supporting talented, 
gifted seminarians as they prepare to begin a life of rostered ministry. 

 
With the $4 million campaign goal for Youth and Young Adults, the ELCA will support new and growing youth leader-
ship academies, camps, labs, and schools across the country; provide funding for leadership internships with Lutheran 
Services in America; and provide grants for collaborative and creative youth and young adult ministry initiatives. 

 
How will this campaign affect LCOS youth and young adults?  From June 27, 2018 to July 1, 2018, our Director of 
Youth and Family Ministry, Jaime Frazier, will accompany two youth from LCOS, Sophia Howard and Hailey Melcher, to 
the National Youth Gathering in Houston, Texas.  Sponsored by the ELCA, the gathering will focus on the theme, “This 
Changes Everything” and hopes to help the youth become leaders in the church.  The expected attendance is 30,000.  Na-
dia Volz-Weber will address the crowd; the New Jersey Synod Bishop, Tracie Bartholomew, will meet with NJ youth; 
Houston will find service projects for 30,000 kids; representatives from seminaries will discuss their calling to ministry; 
and all participants will worship together and take communion. 

 
Jaime, who grew up in LCOS, loved her Youth Group experiences here.  After graduating from Immaculata University 
with a major in religion, she earned a master’s degree from the Lutheran Theological Seminary at Philadelphia, concen-
trating in Youth and Family Ministry.  Jaime feels that “church is a welcoming place for youth, a second home” and wants 
to help them deepen their faith. 

 
Pray for this life-changing ministry and consider a gift to the campaign.  In this copy of The Messenger you will 
find an envelope which you may use to make your donation and return it to LCOS.  We will forward donations 
to the ELCA campaign. Invest in our youth and young adults and the future of our church. 

 
Interfaith Caregivers of  Haddonfield  

Executive Director Position 
Anticipated Start Date October 1st 

ifchaddons.org 
Interfaith Caregivers is a nonsectarian organization that facilitates independent living by providing supportive volunteer ser-
vices for people who are 65+ or have disabilities.  The Executive Director position is a full-time position that carries the 
primary responsibilities for leading the organization to meet its mission by advising and developing the Board of Directors, 
overseeing successful delivery of services, securing grant and donor funding and advancing the profile and value of Inter-
faith Caregivers within the Haddonfield and Haddon Heights communities.   
 
The Board seeks a new director who is able to build upon our strong foundation with excellent communication skills, 
knowledge and experience in fund development, ability to use social media to promote the mission of the organization, 
strong leadership talents and relationship building skills. 
Salary Range $55-60K 
 
Interested candidates should submit a cover letter, resume and references to: ifcexecutivesearch@gmail.com 
By July 20, 2018  

file:///C:/Users/Monica/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/LFUCNEFM/ifchaddons.org
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August Worship Leaders & Volunteers 
  

Altar Guild: Peg Olt, Shirley Webb, Eva Shaw 
Bread Baker: Cathe Bare 

Communion Assistants: 8- Sandy DeDonatis  
10:30- Spike Riley 

Counters: Dale Kredatus, Warren Reintzel, 
John & Joyce Drew 

Ushers: 8- Nancy & Jim Frazier (8-5,8-19, 9-26) 
Jim & Jane Evans (8-12) 

10:30- Tom Reiter, Paul Knauer (8-5), 
Betty & Eric Woltz (8-12, 8-26) 

CJ Bon, Tom Reiter (8-19) 
 

August 5 
 Readers: 8- Suzanne Trevena 10:30- Colleen Gross 

Greeters: 8- Laura Oakes 
10:30- Bobbi Newsham, Glenn Martin 

Acolytes: 8- Rob LaBarge, JoAnna & Jessica Howley 
10:30-  Sarah Bogina, Emily Demers, Elena Bovell 
Pantry: Marianne Aponte, Steve & Debbie Cain,  

Gerry Murphy 
 

August 12 
Readers: 8- Peg Hartmann 10:30- Joe DiDario 

Greeters: 8- Janice Bellenghi 
10:30- Stacey Shaw, Janie Braccio 

Acolytes: 8- Rob LaBarge, Abby Leverick 
10:30- Charlie Webb, Rachael Simpkins, Kate Morris 

Pantry: _______________ 
 

August 19 
Readers: 8- Walt Haswell 10:30- John Drozdal 

Greeters: 8- Jim & Nancy Frazier 
10:30- Paul Knauer, Gary Visconti 

Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, Luke & Alison Baxter 
10:30- Brett Hintz, Sophia Howard,  

Brooke & Emma Warren, Dan Cook 
Pantry: ________________ 

 
August 26 

Readers: 8:00- Bill Neveling 10:30- Lourdes Demers  
Greeters: 8:00- Kristine Monsen 

10:30- Kate & Wayne Roberts 
Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, Joseph Poliafico 
10:30- Luke Fabian, Grayson & Amelia Wright, 
Julia Kiewel, Christina Schaffer, Bobby Bridges 

Pantry: ________________ 
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BOOKS …BOOKS … AND MORE BOOKS 
 

 
 
 
 

Libraries store the energy that fuels the imagination!  They open up 
windows to the world and inspire us to explore,  achieve, and con-
tribute to improving our quality of life!   Libraries change lives for 
the better !      - Sidney Sheldon 

 
Come In … Come In !!    The books are waiting for you !! 
  ~ The Library Ladies       

 

 

 

 

July Worship Leaders & Volunteers 
  

Altar Guild: Sue Tharp 
Bread Baker: Cathe Bare 

Communion Assistants: 8- Laura Oakes  
10:30- Betsy Kuehn 

Counters: Joannie Johnson, Nancy Gulick, Jane Evans 
Ushers: 8- Peggy Hartmann, Kristine Monsen 

10:30- Eva & Stacey Shaw 
 

July 1 
 Readers: 8- Walt Haswell 10:30- Betsy Kuehn 

Greeters: 8- 10:30-  
Acolytes: 8- Rob LaBarge, Abbey Leverick 

10:30-  Charlie Webb, Rachael Simpkins, Kate Morris 
Pantry: Hoffman-Bridges Family 

 
July 8 

Coffee Hour: Worship & Music, Communications 
Readers: 8- Janice Bellenghi 10:30- Dave Wyche 

Greeters: 8- 10:30-  
Acolytes: 8- Rob LaBarge 

10:30- Brett Hintz, Sophia Howard, Hailey Melcher, 
Emma & Brooke Warren 

Pantry: Marianne Aponte, Steve & Debbie Cain,  
Gerry Murphy 

 
July 15 

Coffee Hour: Donuts for Dad (last official coffee hour) 
Readers: 8- Juhan Runne 10:30- Julie Frederick 

Greeters: 8- 10:30-  
Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, Joseph Poliafico 

10:30- Luke Fabian, Julia Kiewel,  
Grayson & Amelia Wright 

Pantry: Janice O’Neil 
 

July 22 
Readers: 8:00- Pauline Worusski 10:30- Tom Foskett  

Greeters: 8:00- 10:30-  
Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, Logan Gebhart, 

 Jack Turner 
10:30- Caitlin Hargrave, Sidney & Nathan Speas, 

Seba Miller, Luke Riley 
Pantry: _______________ 

 
July 29 

Readers: 8:00- Austen Wilson 10:30- Rich Windle 
Greeters: 8:00- 10:30-  

Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, Logan Gebhart, 
 Jack Turner 

10:30- Caitlin Hargrave, Sidney & Nathan Speas, 
Seba Miller, Luke Riley 

Pantry: Hoffman-Bridges Family 
 
 
 

 
 
Thanks to all who 
donated to help fill 
the pantry shelves 
this summer!  
Groceries were do-
nated in honor of: 

 
 

Reflections on Music in Worship  
 
As Christians, our primary identity is centered around Christ. In worship, we celebrate this unity and the radical mes-
sage that we all belong in the kingdom of God. There are no insiders or outsiders. This sense of belonging is some-
thing to celebrate! Music in worship, especially hymns, needs to be consistent with these goals. By using music that 
draws us to Christ, we focus on what unites us. 
 
Let’s put ourselves in the shoes of a first-time visitor in worship at LCOS. Does the text of the hymn point towards 
the Creator and developing our faith, or does it feel more exclusionary? Are the words inviting you into the family of 
believers? Does the text focus more on serving God or serving a country? 
 
If a text focuses more on patriotism and treats God as an afterthought, it is a patriotic song, not a hymn to be sung in 
church. We can certainly sing those songs at patriotic gatherings, but they do not belong in a hymnal or a worship ser-
vice. As July 4 is just around the corner, some may want patriotic music in worship, as a way of expressing thanks to 
God for this country and the freedoms many of us enjoy. On the other hand, as Jesus is the subject of our worship, 
singing about our freedom in Christ is paramount. 
 
A good example of a hymn that is patriotic but keeps God at the forefront is "This Is My Song" (ELW 887) - it prays 
for one's own country, while also acknowledging that "other hearts in other lands are beating / with hopes and dreams 
as true and high as mine." On the other hand, a song that would be considered inappropriate for worship is "America 
the Beautiful" because it focuses more on listing the attributes of a country rather than focusing on God. In 8 lines per 
verse, God is only mentioned in one line each, while the rest describes the country.  
 
A compromise that Pauline often considers is the playing of a song without the words, such as a postlude - if you were 
here on Super Bowl Sunday, you know that she played the Eagles fight song on the organ. The singing from the con-
gregation happened spontaneously and was not planned, and since the Eagles in the Super Bowl has not been a regular 
occurrence, she was happy to compromise. Similarly, Pauline would play a patriotic hymn arrangement without the 
words as a nod to a national holiday, but would rather not sing several patriotic hymns during one worship service to 
not give the patriotic sentiment more weight than worship itself. To end, Pauline has a quote from a song by Derek 
Webb which she always comes back to when thinking about patriotism: 
  
My first allegiance is not to a flag, a country, or a man 
My first allegiance is not to democracy or blood 
It's to a king & a kingdom  
May we always remember who we are and whose we are, and may our worship point us and others towards God.  
 
Austen Wilson and Pauline Worusski 

Giving Gems:  Did You Know? 
 

In 2017: The average annual offering given per household was $1,552. 
 76 donor households gave more than $1552. 
184 donor households gave less than $1552. 

 
If the average median household income of the congregation is $82,208, then $1,552 is 1.9% of that median income. 

 
Some contributors give an arbitrary dollar amount; some give a predetermined percentage of their income. Which are 
you? 

What percent of your household income do you give to God’s work through Our Savior’s ministry? 

Dorothy Gulick 
Margaret Fahey 
Danielle L. Deery 
Patti Johnson 
Carla Hughes 
Doris Kuehn 
Linda Monsen 
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Pantry Volunteers Through August 
Thank you to our June Volunteers: Marianne Apon-
te, Steve & Debbie Cain, Gerry Murphy, Lynn 
Block, The Hoffman-Bridges Family, Millie King,  
The DeMichele Family 
  
Week of July 1: Hoffman-Bridges Family 
Week of July 8: Marianne Aponte, Steve &  
      Debbie Cain, Gerry Murphy 
Week of July 15: Janice O’Neil 
Week of July 22: ___________________________ 
Week of July 29: Hoffman-Bridges Family 
Week of Aug 5: Marianne Aponte, Steve &  
      Debbie Cain, Gerry Murphy 
Week of Aug 12: ___________________________  
Week of Aug 19: ___________________________ 
Week of Aug 26: ___________________________ 
 
A huge thank you to all who have donated, and to 
the 13 families and 4 individuals who volunteer to 
pack and deliver food to our Pantry Families.  
 
Please contact Lynn Block, Pantry Coordinator, if 
you have any questions, recommendations, or you 
can fill in the blank spaces: blockstar59@ hot-
mail.com or 609-238-7419. 
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PANTRY NEEDS : JULY/AUGUST 
All donations welcome. Special Needs:  
cereal (18 oz.), tuna/hamburger help-
er, canned meat (5 oz.), canned fruit 
(15 oz.), paper towels. 

   Dear Friends of Evangelical Lutheran Church of Our Savior, 
          Your hearts for hungry kids are beautiful! Thank you for your faithful sup-
port, and especially for your most recent gift towards FMSC’s Haddonfield It Takes 
a Village Mobilepack event. 
 Defend the weak and the fatherless, uphold the cause of the poor and the oppressed.  
         Psalm 82:3 
Thank you for being God’s hands and feet on earth. 
   Stacey Hartman (Development Advisor FMSC) 
 
Dear Pastor Wayne and Congregation, 
 Thanks very much for your kindness with us and let us offer this service to 
the community and their children. We will be back again in September thanks to you 
and your congregation. 
    Yours sincerely, 

      Diana Swidler, President - Bilingual Families of SJ 

Messenger Helpers: Thanks to: 
Jane Evans, Janice Bellenghi, Laura 
Oakes, Janie Braccio, Millie King, 
Marianne Aponte, Caryl Wallace and 
Deb Hartigan for helping to assemble 
the Messenger. 

Eric Woltz    7/1 
Emma Warren   7/2 
Libby DeMichele   7/3 
Sara Prepsel    7/3 
Patrick Deery   7/4 
Andrew Bergamesco  7/5 
Joe Fabian    7/5 
Kristen Barry    7/6 
Julia Gross    7/6 
Elizabeth DiBiase   7/7 
Ryder Lawyer   7/7 
Michael Thornton   7/7 
A. J. Miller    7/8 
Daniel Berrigan   7/9 
Adam Rivera    7/9 
Russ Barrett    7/10 
Chris Deery    7/11 
Sarah Eckert    7/11 
Robby Reiter    7/11 
Eva Shaw    7/11 
Vasthi Wilson   7/11 
Pamela Cowan   7/12 
Tom Gralish    7/12 
Jean Bridges    7/13 
Hans Gronau    7/13 

Janis Rice    7/15 
Tyler Stauss    7/15 
Kathleen Thurston   7/15 
MJ Weisner    7/15 
David Berrigan   7/16 
Eric DiCrescenzo   7/16 
Teddy Genna   7/16 
Michael Koval   7/16 
Pat Reiter    7/16 
Cheryl Cook    7/17 
Connie Haswell   7/17 
Robert Heinze   7/17 
Karen Sargent   7/17 
Adam Yoder    7/17 
Sharon DeMichele   7/19 
Madeline Gralish   7/19 
Jeanne Grimes   7/19 
Taylor Kredatus   7/19 
Robbie Pensabene   7/20 
Brian Schaffer   7/20 
Meaghan McLaughlin  7/21 
Jill Procopio    7/21 
Jeffrey Proko    7/21 
Luke Riley    7/21 

Lila Rodriguez   7/21 
Lindsay Burtcel   7/22 
Karen Cheney   7/22 
Walt Haswell Jr.   7/22 
Kathryn Morgan   7/22 
Mark Wallace   7/22 
Henry Gralish   7/23 
Logan Thompson   7/23 
Rich Cottone    7/25 
Doris Iarossi    7/25 
Grace Ewing    7/26 
Doug Mokoid   7/27 
Zachary Clark   7/28 
Gordon Krauss   7/28 
Betty Woltz    7/28 
Edward Howley   7/29 
John Drew    7/30 
Gayle Musser   7/30 
John Simpkins   7/30 
Laura Vitale    7/30 
Daniel Wolf    7/30 
Carolyn Johnson   7/31 
John Laughlin   7/31 

30 Youth/4 Adults Participate in Goldsbo-
ro NC Habitat Mission Trip July 7-14 
On Saturday, July 7, there will be 30 youth from Our 
Savior and the surrounding community, along with 

four adults, who will be heading to Goldsboro NC to work with 
their chapter of Habitat for Humanity. This will make our 12th 
consecutive year appearance in Goldsboro, and it will also be our 
largest group. $1,300 was raised toward the HFH $150/
participant fee. The Youth Mission Team is so thankful to those 
who supported the Pasta Dinner fundraiser in May.  
The theme for this year is “Be Love” and we will explore the 
Great Commandment Jesus offers his disciples to love God and 
love your neighbor through actions and advocacy. While we do 
not know what work exactly we will be doing at this time it may 
range from framing, to siding installation, handicap ramp con-
struction, painting or landscaping. We do know that due to the 
large group size there will be about ten each day that will be 
working the Habitat ReStore in town and learning how that min-
istry both provides additional funds for Habitat projects and ena-
bles homeowners to purchase materials at a reduced cost. 
Please keep our group in your prayers as we work in the hot and 
humid North Carolina heat this July and for safe travels there 
and back.  

Bevy of  Baptisms and Weddings  
This Summer!  

The Lutheran Church of Our Savior certainly will be a busy 
with respect to pastoral acts this summer. Please keep the fol-
lowing children and their parents in your prayers as they pre-
pare to for their Baptism and the vows they will be promising 
to keep toward their child’s faith formation as well as the cou-
ples that will be vowing their love and faithfulness to each other 
in the bonds of holy matrimony.  

 
BAPTISMS 
July 15: Chase Atkinson; son of  
Michael and Samantha Atkinson 
July 29: Solveig Lawyer; daughter of 
Donald and Inge Lawyer 

 
MARRIAGES 

July 21: Kim Anderson and James Schemeley  
Aug 11: Jaime Frazier and Brandon Baldwin 
Aug 24: Karen Graeber and Joseph Floyd 

Help Wanted: the Altar Guild is in need of 
some volunteers, you would volunteer for 
one month a year and work with a partner. 
Anyone interested in finding out more about 
the Altar Guild please contact Eva Shaw at 
eslohboy@verizon.net or 856 428-9434.  We 
really could use some help in August.  

Thank You to Sandy Hoffman for 
donating 2 very sturdy carts to the 
Pantry. They really help the work 
flow. 

 
Thank You to Doris Rell who asked 
the Haddonfield Acme Manager to 
donate to the Pantry. He gave Doris a 
gift card, which he said he would do 
several times a year. 
Great job Doris! 

 
Thank You to 10 year old Jack 
McKeever who donated food (he left 
us a lovely note). Way to go Jack! 

Giving Gems:  Did You Know? 

The 2015 average of the median household incomes in Haddonfield, Haddon Heights, Haddon Township, 
and Cherry Hill is $82,208.  If a household were giving 1% of their income toward God’s work through Our Savior’s 
ministry that amount would be $822. 
In 2017: 123 LCOS donor households gave more than $822. 

137 LCOS donor households gave less than $822. 
If the 137 households had given at least $822, available funds for ministry would have increased by 

$22,103. 
How would you use an additional $22,103 toward God’s work in the world through ministry at Our Savior? 

mailto:eslohboy@verizon.net
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Attention Seniors!  

Senior Game Day 

SEPTEMBER DATE IS: 
Tuesday, September 25 

 at 12:00 noon  
~ Bingo,  Pinochle,  Bridge,  

Mexican Train  ~  
Come out and 

Have Fun! 
Food and drinks 

(soda) served 

 
RSVP:  Peg Hartmann 

856-783-7004 

204 Wayne Ave., Haddonfield, NJ  08033 (856)429-5122 (voice)  (856)429-7245(fax)  www.oursaviorhaddonfield.org  
Worship 8:00, 9:15 & 10:30 AM Nursery Provided at 9:15 & 10:30 AM 

 
                              CHURCH COUNCIL 
John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Luanne Fogelson Treasurer   lfogelson1@gmail.com   651-285-0223 
Dan Cook  Financial Secretary  danandcherylcook@yahoo.com  856-486-1583 
Laurie Eason  Secretary    laurielovesquilting@gmail.com  856-429-8914 
Gary Visconti  Christian Education  volsconti@yahoo.com   856-419-8235 
Judy Caravelli  Communications   2006jac@comcast.net   856-795-5753 
Laurie Eason  Seniors    laurielovesquilting@gmail.com  856-429-8914 
Nancy Frazier  Outreach   nlfrazier2@yahoo.com   856-983-4597 
Pam DiDario  Social Ministry   pmonticelli1@gmail.com   609-276-5144 
Glenn Martin  Church Property   gtmartin240@gmail.com   609-828-5344 
Laura Oakes  Congregation Resources  loakes01@hotmail.com   856-429-6009 
Barbara Standke  Fellowship Together  barjon302@gmail.com   856-661-0115 
Cathe Bare  Worship & Music   b45away@gmail.com   609-238-6527 

        MEMORIAL GIFTS BOARD 
Mike Fallon  President   mffjr@comcast.net   856-952-5545 
Karin LaBarge  Financial Secretary  klabarge160@gmail.com   856-428-4709 
Bob Mirabello  Recording Secretary  rbmira@comcast.net   856-795-0653 
Danielle Deery      danielledeery@gmail.com   317-414-7906 
Warren Reintzel      wareintzel@comcast.net   856-429-9252 
Jack Berrigan      jberrigan@comcast.net   609-471-0069 
Bobbi Newsham      bcn71@aol.com    609-828-5244 
Luanne Fogelson Ex-officio   lfogelson1@gmail.com   651-285-0223 
John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Pastor Wayne Zschech Advisory member   wzschech@yahoo.com   856-429-7851 

STAFF AND VOLUNTEER LEADERS 
The Rev. Wayne Zschech, D. Min Pastor   wzschech@yahoo.com  856-429-7851 
Sandy DeDonatis   Parish Administrator lcossandy@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
Jaime Frazier    Director of Youth & jaimfraz@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
     Family Ministry 
Darlene Haines   Bookkeeper    lcosbookkeeper@gmail.com 856-429-5122  
Austen Wilson    Director of Music austen.wilson@gmail.com 719-684-4205 
Pauline Worusski   Organist  pworusski@gmail.com  404-931-2317 
Pauline Worusski   Cherub Choir Director pworusski@gmail.com  404-931-2317 
Shirley Clinkscales   Nursery Attendant     856-365-5392 
Don Richards    Custodian/Sexton dlrich1@msn.com  856-577-1149 

 HELP WANTED 
The Handyman Group is in 
need of reliable, weekly volun-
teers on Thursday morning 
from 9:00 AM - 12:00 noon. 
We are a weekly men’s fixit 
group dedicated to keeping the 
church in good working order. 
Please call the church office if 
you would like to volunteer, 
856-429-5122 or just come by any Thursday morning to help out. 
Donuts, coffee and fellowship provided. It will be greatly ap-
preciated! The group takes the summer months off but will 
be up and running on September 6. 

  

 

“What Is Truth?”  
By Pastor Wayne Zschech 

 
What is truth? It’s a different question than, “What is the truth?” We seem to be asking the latter a lot these 
days. We watch news shows, read the newspaper, or listen to news radio all with the intent of finding out 
“the” truth of what is going on in the world. Yet, do we trust it as being 100% accurate and unbiased? We 

hear the cries of “fake news” from those who oppose the stories, but wouldn’t fake news be false news or lies? How can 
news be fake or a lie if there are verifiable facts to back up the reporting? Personally I believe there is “tainted” news that is 
intended to sway my opinion and perspective toward one side or the other. But is that news or propaganda? So I still am left 
at the end of the day asking, “What is the truth?” 
When Jesus was before Pontius Pilate he said in John’s gospel when asked if he were a king, “My kingdom is not from this 
world. If my kingdom were from this world, my followers would be fighting to keep me from being handed over to the Jew-
ish [leaders]. But as it is, my kingdom is not from here… You say that I am a king. For this I was born, and for this I came 
into the world, to testify to the truth. Everyone who belongs to the truth listens to my voice.” Pilate then asked Jesus that 
famous question. “What is truth?” 
Isn’t that why we gather for worship every week? To hear the truth of God’s kingdom, God’s reign and rule for life in this 
world? Jesus’ kingdom is absolutely not from this world, a world that trusts and believes that “might makes right” rather 
than “take up your cross and follow me.” A world that believes golden rule is “the one with the most gold makes the rules” 
rather than “do unto others as you would have them do to you.” A world that is convinced we must “hate our enemies” ra-
ther than “love and pray” for them. We gather for worship to hear God’s word of truth, sing our praises of that truth, and 
then experience the truth of God’s love and forgiveness in receiving the bread and wine, Christ’s body and blood, at the 
Lord’s table.  
What is truth? The truth is, sin and death does not have the last word. The God who raises Jesus from the dead does. The 
truth is, the love of God we have come to know in Jesus wins in the end. Not even a cross and tomb could stop such love.  
And that’s the truth we have been called from the waters of baptism to live out each and every day. We are called to be 
God’s agents of love and grace in a world filled with hate and vengeance. We are called to be God’s ambassadors of mercy 
and forgiveness in a world that seeks retribution and revenge. We are to be God’s voice and servants of courage and hope in 
a world filled with fear and despair. And we are able to be such disciples because we know and trust THE TRUTH, that 
God’s kingdom way of life is not of this world, yet through our hands and voice the work and word of God’s life-giving 
kingdom is revealed by the power of God’s Holy Spirit poured out on us in Baptism.  
This summer, as you travel to shore or mountains, near or distant lands, or simply dial down your weekly schedule from its 
regular frenetic pace, I invite you to stay connected to “the truth” of the good news of Jesus Christ amidst all the other 
forms of news in our world. Attend worship services wherever you may be. If you’re a parent with school age children who 
typically attend Sunday school make a point to use the summer months to teach them how to engage in corporate worship 
with the gathering of the baptized. Help them learn how to listen to God’s truth revealed in scripture, sermon, song, and sac-
raments. And then, together, let us reveal the truth of God’s life-giving kingdom in the corner of the world in which we live. 
The refrain to that old song are as true and needed today as ever before. They will know we are Christians by our love, by 
our love. Yes, they’ll know we are Christians by our love. And that’s the truth! 
 

Service of  the Word Worship on July 1 & 8; Seminary Graduates  
Maggi Edwards and Joshua Sullivan to Supply Preach 

Pastor Wayne Zschech will be away on vacation and away on the Youth Mission Trip for the first two Sundays of July, and 
has lined up two excellent seminary graduates, who are currently in the first call process, to provide worship leadership dur-

ing his absence. Because they are both not yet ordained, our ELCA guidelines stipulate they are not eligible to 
preside at Holy Communion. Therefore worship services for the first two Sundays in July will be the Service of 
the Word in which Holy Communion is not offered. Here is a brief description of our supply preachers. 
Maggi Edwards is a 2017 Masters of Divinity graduate of The Lutheran Seminary at Philadelphia and resides 
in Turnersville. She recently finished her capstone internship year at Lord of Life Lutheran 
Church in Tabernacle after also working with Apostles Lutheran Church in Turnersville, and is 

currently an approved candidate for ordination in the call process here in the New Jersey Synod. 
Joshua Sullivan is a 2017 Masters of Divinity graduate from Yale Divinity School and is currently complet-
ing is Sacred Theology Masters at the United Lutheran Seminary at Philadelphia. He is an approved candi-
date for ordination from the New England Synod and is assigned to the Southeastern Pennsylvania Synod 
where he also is currently in the first call process.  
We look forward to welcoming Maggi and Joshua to our pulpit and worship in July! 

Mobile Giving 

The Evangelical Lutheran Church of  Our Savior 
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The Evangelical Lutheran Church of Our Savior is a faith community that worships Jesus as our Lord,   

       proclaims and shares God's Word, welcomes all people, serves human needs, and nurtures personal and spir-

itual growth through fellowship all to the glory of God. 

 

   
  
  

Ben Foskett   8/14 
Kayann Laughlin  8/14 
Cynthia Murphy  8/14 
Erin Angstadt  8/15 
Brendan Foster  8/15 
Joseph Kiernan  8/15 
Vandon Schaeffer  8/15 
Ryan Angstadt  8/16 
Hailey Meyer   8/16 
Avery Visconti  8/16 
Dick Wilson   8/16 
Linda Doherty  8/17 
Andrew Smith  8/17 
Susan Roeloffs  8/18 
Richard Welden  8/18 
Grace Glass   8/20 
Robert Williams  8/20 
Michael Bare   8/21 
Dan Cook   8/21 

Jim Ewing   8/1 
Donald Webb Sr.  8/1 
Shannon Foskett  8/2 
Kathy Wright   8/2 
Elianna Bickle  8/4 
Stephen Clark  8/4 
Robert LaBarge  8/5 
Susan Remphrey  8/5 
Connie Rowell  8/5 
Brady Mokoid  8/6 
David Reif   8/6 
Reagan Bickle  8/7 
Laura Oakes   8/7 
George Welker  8/7 
Paul Clark   8/8 
Joannie Johnson  8/9 
Patricia Schneider  8/9 
Jon Batchelor  8/10 
Kathleen Simpkins  8/10 
Emilia Richards  8/11 
Nicholas Runne  8/11 
Norah Doyle   8/12 
Christopher Knauer  8/12 
Becky Bogina  8/13 
Emma Hodges  8/13 
Susan Hugo   8/13 
Daniel McGarry  8/13 
John DiCrescenzo  8/14 

Rachel Foster   8/21 
Bobbi-Jean Newsham  8/21 
Jack Fetter    8/22 
Brendan Newton   8/22 
Chris Stine    8/22 
Caroline Berger   8/23 
Harry Ellis    8/23 
JoAnna Howley   8/23 
Kate Morris    8/23 
Jessica Howley   8/24 
Susan Proko    8/24 
John Rishel    8/24 
Deborah Hartigan   8/25 
Peaches Larro   8/25 
Alison Angelone   8/26 
Marea Adejuwon   8/27 
Ava Millard    8/27 
Heather Morgan   8/27 
Jeff Gross    8/28 
Elizabeth Giambrone  8/29 
Linda Powell    8/29 
Ingrid Wutz    8/29 
Janice Bellenghi   8/30 
Kimberly Clark   8/30 
Casey Dickerson   8/31 
Susan Martusus   8/31 
Donna Rickert   8/31 
Kimberly Wutz   8/31 

  

 
Vacation Bible School Movie Night July 19th  

We will be showing Pixar’s The Incredibles. Dinner will be at 6:00pm  
and the movie will start at 6:30pm.  

Please let Jaime if you and your family will be able to  
join us for this great VBS kickoff!  

 
 

 
Vacation Bible School Will be Held  July 23-27th from 1:00pm to 4:00pm  

VBS Registration has opened; you can register online or come into the office. The cost of 
registration will be $30 a child.  Get your superhero capes ready because our theme this year 
is “Hero Central - Discovering Your Strength in God.” Please look over the donation list 
and help if you are able to! We still need a lot of volunteers, if you are able to help, please 
let Jaime know at jaimfraz@gmail.com.  
 
VBS Donation Requests: 
 
Crafts- You can start dropping off to Jaime now.  Snacks- Please do not donate until July 21st. 
 75 Adult Small Solid Color T-Shirts    Baby Carrot Sticks 
 75 Colored Frisbees      Mini Pretzel Sticks 
 Assortment Color Craft Beads     Cubed Cheese     

           Rice Krispies    
           Marshmallows    
           Small Hot Dogs    
           Uncooked Crescent Rolls 
 

Please hold Jaime, Sophia Howard and Hailey Melcher in your prayers while they 
are in Houston, Texas at The National Youth Gathering.  

You can follow along their adventure by following Oasis’ Instagram Page @lcosoasisyouthgroup.  
 

Join us on July 7th at 8:00am for a Sending Prayer  
with our Mission Trip  

Please meet us at church to show everyone that is going on the Mission Trip that we will be praying for 
them during their trip! If you have any questions, please ask Jaime. 

 

Oasis 
 July 7th after Mission Trip sending prayer, please join us on a trip to the Philadelphia Zoo! It will 
cost $30 a person, plus lunch money. This is open to all Confirmation and Oasis aged kids. If you are able 
to join, please let Jaime know. If a parent is able to drive, that would be greatly appreciated! 

mailto:jaimfraz@gmail.com
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